Melissa, . 
I would like to add my two-cents:I do not support age-hold protection.
As you know, we own five copies of the Hunger Games (three books, two audio), and I had a hard time acquiring a copy for my patrons. I bought these copies because of the high demand on them, and, yes, I wanted my patrons to have access to them, but I also knew that there were other holds, and by buying extra copies, my patrons would hopefully get their request filled sooner.  
It's bad enough that I can't give patrons any idea when their hold would be filled, but to have to tell them that they will possibly have to wait two months doesn't sit well with me. And even after two months, I would would not have a clear idea of where they would be on the list because the system doesn't fill holds according to when they were placed. So...based on how the holds are currently filled, they could be waiting even longer. 
Does every library buy every book that is on the best seller list? If this was in place, we would have to. 
Here's something else to ponder: I buy all the books on the best seller list, but one of those books isn't very popular with my patrons. With age-hold protection, would that book sit on the shelf for two months and not fill holds? Yes, directors can control this and remove the age-hold, but I know that personally, I don't have the time to monitor this. 
Age-hold protection seems restrictive to me, and because of the way the system fills the holds, would make it even more difficult for me to give the patron an idea of when their hold would be filled.

Hi Melissa,
It appears my staff is not really in favor of this and I will agree with them as they are the ones at the front desk.

The argument that it will ease an already-stressed delivery system is, in my mind, ridiculous.  The size of the delivery shouldn't be the driving (no pun intended) factor.  Let's face it! member libraries are having to "pony up" on costs!  Increased circs tell me we are giving people what they want and yes there are costs involved and individual libraries may have to start paying since the state doesn't see fit to fund systems properly. 
 
We are often praised by the public for the speed at which we get materials for them.  Even though Dansville is among the "big" libraries our collection really isn't all THAT big.  It is such positive PR to have things come through so fast.
  
And I will feel very sorry for the very small who might find holds being filled really slowly when they are already limited and rely on ILLs/holds.

I believe we are using VIDEO NEW and this is something I do like.  DVDs are fragile and having an age hold on these makes a lot of sense because they could come back pretty wrecked before our users have seen them.  I just think DVDs are unique.  And that I should be pressured to buy more!  And I know we have borrowers who aren't careful with their own belongings and sure aren't with other libraries' videos!  Makes me ashamed of them!

I remain VERY annoyed that our holds aren't filled first by our own copy AND that holds aren't filled chronologically!  I don't know much about writing computer programs, but wouldn't you think someone could have figured out by now how to make these happen in Evergreen?  If SIRSI could, why not Evergreen?
My two cents.

Will you please share this with the committee?

I am soooo frustrated by this. I understand the pros for doing age hold protection. You explain them very well in your email. I may be one of the few hold outs that refuses to use age hold protection for DVDs. I appreciate the fact that the Evergreen update will allow the patron to place a hold on a restricted item with a warning that it may take awhile. Still, I feel like using age hold restriction is going backwards, not forwards. This is supposed to be a shared system. Yes, I know, it is only for two months. I guess, for me, it is the principle of it. Yes, I want my tax payers to have access to the items that I purchased with their money. I also want them to have access to the items that other libraries have purchased because I can't buy everything that every patron wants. Isn't that the point of a shared system? I have a feeling that high demand age hold protection is going to happen. At the last Livingston County Directors meeting I think that I was the only one who didn't want to use age hold protection. If most libraries do opt for age hold protection then I think that I will have use it for the benefit of my patrons. I do not currently do this for DVDs but if this expands to all high demand materials then I don't think that I have a choice. Anyway, I will find this a difficult "pill to swallow". 

Thank you for sharing this with the committee. I realize that I don't offer any suggestions or solutions to the problem. I just have to make my opinion known.

"Since I was unable to attend PLSDAC, I appreciate your update on this issue.  I like the concept, especially if it is system wide.  Our few patrons that try to place holds on very new movies understand when we tell them we cannot place the hold because the item is too new.  I don't see that as a PR problem.  I do think that the concept will work best if the majority of libraries participate."

.
